

## Islamic Republic of Afghanistan Ministry of Public health

Bamyan province
Bamyan provincial health department

To: Mr. Syed Ahmadyar & Das Waisenhaus Afghanistan colleagues

29, Sept, 2009

Letter of Appreciation for your outstanding support of Bamyan health department and Bamyan needy people through building clinic and providing medical equipments and medical furnishing.

Dear Mr. Syed Ahmadyar & Das Waisenhaus Afghanistan colleagues

On behalf of the Bamyan provincial government and Bamiyan public health directorate, we would like to express our sincere thanks and deep appreciation to all your strong support for Bamyan health system and needy people, through building and running cost support to Panjab district of Bamyan province (Tarapas/SHIFA clinic) which is highly needed for those neglected and isolated people and this support brought the opportunity to draw attention of central government / ministry of public health for establishing long term sustainable clinic their.

Also thank you very much for providing large number of medical equipments like (medical beds, wheelchair, walkers or hand crutches, crutches, pot chair for patients, and Orthopedic surgery kits.) the lest and received letter is attached to you as well.

We hope we can keep this cooperation in the future as well for doing more support of poor people in this province.

We are wishing a very successful future for you and your organization Thank you very much and

Please accept our warmest greetings, thoughts and appreciation.

Sincerely,

Dr Ihsan Ullah shahir Bamyan provincial health director E-mail: dr.shahir2000@gmail.com Dr. Habiba Sarabi Bamyan Provincial Governor Email:bamyangovernor@yahoo.com